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made during this meeting are done so under this power. 

1 
 

Roads & Traffic Committee 

 
Minutes of the meeting held at 8.30pm on Thursday 13th March 2025 

 

Present: Mrs J White (Chairman), Mr A Burton, Mrs A King, Mr S Oversby-Powell and 
Mr M Sheldon 

In Attendance: Ms N Ripert (Clerk), Mrs Kate West (Communications & Admin Officer) 

Public Question Time: None 

 

RT027 To receive apologies for absence 
Cllr Ceccherini offered his apologies which were accepted. 

RT028 To receive declarations of interest from Members in respect of any matter on the agenda 
(The disclosure must include the nature of the interest.  If you become aware, during the 
course of a meeting, of an interest that has not been disclosed under this item you must 
immediately disclose it.) 
None 

RT029 To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 12th December 2024 

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th December 2024 were approved and signed. 
 

RT030 To note the Actions List 

All actions were noted. 
 

RT031 To receive an update regarding the proposed 20mph zone within Cuckfield along 
London Lane/Broad Street/High & South Street 

The committee was waiting to receive an update from Cllr Bradbury regarding the Strategic 
Traffic Assessment survey with WSCC.  The committee noted their worry about the time 
this survey will take to be completed.  
 

RT032 To receive an update regarding the implementation of a 30mph zone from the 
roundabout at Tylers Green through to the Bolnore roundabout 

The committee was waiting to receive an update from Cllr Bradbury regarding the Strategic 
Traffic Assessment survey with WSCC.  The committee noted their worry about the time 
this survey will take to completed. 

 
RT033 To consider the purchase of another set of SIDs 

Committee resolved that Cllr White would report back with some quotes and agreed to add 
this item for discussion to the next F&GP meeting to consider adding the SIDs purchase to 
the budget. 
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RT034 To consider the purchase of new wooden posts to replace the damaged posts located 
on the verge at the top of Broad Street 

Committee agreed to replace the rotten posts on the verge at the top of Broad Street and to 
go ahead with the purchase. 

 
RT035 To consider CPC maintaining the overgrown hedges along the footpaths, instead of 

waiting for WSCC highways to cut them back 

Committee agreed that this responsibility should remain with WSCC and encourage the 
residents to report any overgrowth obstructing the paths to Love West Sussex. 
 

RT036 To consider encouraging more residents to get involved with speed watching 

Committee noted the lack of engagement from residents and agreed to mention speed 
watching at the APM on 27th March to gain more interest from the residents of Cuckfield. 
 

RT037 To consider encouraging the reporting of potholes by residents 

Committee noted that residents should get involved more with the reporting of potholes and 
agreed to mention this at the APM on 27th March to encourage the residents to report 
potholes directly to WSCC. 
 

RT038 To receive an update on the flooding issues at Hanlye Lane 

Committee agreed to request some feedback from WSCC to understand what work had 
been done. 
 

RT039 To note/discuss any accidents added onto the spreadsheet (circulated) 

Noted 
 

RT040 To note items arising after the preparation of this agenda which the Chairman agrees 
to take as urgent. Such matters will be for noting only or deferral to a future meeting 
only 

Cllr White raised a concern shared by a resident about the risk of accidents when 
approaching the tylers green roundabout from Haywards Heath direction. There was an 
entrance on the immediate left, but drivers were looking to the right for traffic coming round 
the roundabout. Since two accidents had recently happened in that location, the resident 
had suggested whether a warning “concealed entrance” sign could be added. This concern 
had bee reported to WSCC. 
 
 

 

The meeting closed at 9:08pm                       Signed: _________________________ 
 
 
 
 
Next Roads and Traffic meeting: 17th July 2025 

 


